Library gala celebrates Friends' generosity

More than 300 guests were treated to refreshments and classical music at this year's farmington Friends of the Library gala, held Friday evening at the newly expanded

Observer & Eccentric | Sunday, June 15, 2003

Hills.
According to library director
Bev Papai, membership in the
Friends organization has grown
from 350 when she first started
30 years ago to over 1,200.
"And those are families, so
there are far more individual



Library supporters gathered to enjoy the music of the Great Lakes Brass Quintet.



Offer in Compromise Registry Lienvilevies
Penalty Abatement Audit Representation
File Old Returns Innocent Spouse Relief
Installment Payments Payroll/Sales Tax Relief

Tax Resolution Specialists of Michigan

members," she added.

Papal spent the first part of the evening meeting and greeting many of the guests, whom she has known for years. Earlier in the day, during an in-service acssion for staff members, she delivered a "state of the library" address, which reviewed the previous year and catabilished goals for the coming year.

In addition to training, library staffers set up for the evening's meeting, which west catered by Vineyards Cafe and Catering. Papal said owner Ron Asmar has contributed refreshments for the event for the past 17 years.

This is his contribution and his way of supporting the library and the Friends," Papal said.

Mary Koczaru, who runs the library's Book Mark Cafe, contributed beverages, so guests could enjoy a cup of gourmet coffee with their desserts, which were made by Friends members.

Great Lakes Brass, a quintet

which were made by Friends members. Great Lakes Brass, a quintet featuring trumpets, french horn and trombones, enter-tained the crowd with classical and inspirational tunes, as well as blues, marches and show

tunes.
A review of the group's con-tributions over the year includ-ed a \$30,000 give of a Techno Frolics Vide Spin Browser for the children's sec-tion on the lower level, a plas-

mime sculpture by Jerry Soble and support of the Young Adult program's Battle of the Books, held during the Festival

of the Arts.
In all, Friends contributed \$11,990 to programming and nearly \$75,000 in other library

\$11,990 to programming and nearly \$75,000 in other library improvements and book donated a significant commitment of funds for the coming year to support education features in the children's section. Friends Board member Bob frewer said the friends raise funds through book sales and memberships. The group recently sent out a mailing to people who had once been active and dropped out, and received a tremendous response.

"Our major foundation is to raise funds for things they wouldn't normally be able to buy," he said, adding the gala is way to thank those who have contributed.

Board members include Rose Marie Fertig, President;
Board members include Rose Marie Fertig, President;
Bonnie King, Vice-President:

Board members include
Rose Marie Fertig, President;
Bonnie King, Vice-President;
John Carlson, Treasurer;
Roslynne Greenberg,
Secretary; Jack Hurwitz; Lucy
Schoener; Horary board Haison
James McLaughlin and Papal.
For more information about
the Friends or the Farmington
Community library, call (248)
553-0300.



REPAIR THOSE CHIPS Monday, June 16 AAA - Sales Office 38751 W. 12 Mile / Farmington Hills

Little chips lead to big cracks and ultimately a new windshield larmon AutoGlass will repair those annoying chips for AAA an most other auto lissurance policyholders at no charge!*

ALL INSURANCE WELCOME

The pair charge will be waited for AAA and most other surformed fo

NO APPOINTMENT NEEDED REPAIRS WHILE YOU WAIT

six months, according Nelll.

These statistics plainly show the Farmington Observer is offering local residents a uniquely informative web site to go along with our local newspapers, he said.

Another index of high usage for the site, according to Neill, is the number of page views per visit — 5.02, up an entire page from last December. The number of visits per hour — an index of how many individuals were logged on to the site at any one moment — was 638 in May, up 31% from December. Hometowohlfe.com brings web users the very best of HomeTown Communications Network's 40 Michigan com-The Firmington Observer's web site, www.hometown-life.com, has recorded record usage for the month of May and extraordinary growth over the past six months, Observer & Recentric General Manager Peter Nell announced today. Total site hits for May were nearly 22.8 million, up 38% from December, 2002.

The number of "unique visits" by individuals who logged onto the hometownlife.com site is up 31% over the same

munity newspapers and 21 telephone directories, accord-ing to Dan Sutton, HomeTown Digital general

HomeTown Web site gets record number of hits for May

manager.
"The site includes local "The site includes local news from all the newspapers, as well as searchable listings of their classified and retail advertising," he said. Homeflown Communications Network is the parent company of The Observer & Eccentric Newspapers and Homeflown Digital. The hometownlife.com site offers links to help-wanted als placed by employers, with views up 78% May over December. Putting a help-wanted ad in the Farmington Observer, blue extending its

reach through our web site, is the best way to get lots of applicants, right around the corner," Neill said.

The site also includes list-ings of real estate for sale ings of real estate for sale downloaded daily from Multiple Listing Service com-puter files. More than 21,000 individual homes for sale were reviewed by prospective buyers on the hometownlife.com site in May alone.

hometownlife.com site in May alone.
In addition to the home-townlife.com site, HomeTown Digital offers custom web design services, together with electronic business cards and eBrochures.
They may be reached at 1-800-989-4614.





